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Health, Safety & Parking Committee Minutes 
 
Facilitator: Chief Ramund Box   Recorder: Gregory Peterson 

Date of Meeting Recorded: November 17, 2020  

 
Vision: 

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement: 

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student 

success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides 

clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment. 
 

Committee Members: 

✓ Box, Ramund – Co-Chair 

    Wallano, Eyob – Co-Chair 
    Aparicio, Sandra 

✓ Atkins, Benson 

    Blood, Denise 

✓ Gordon, Nicole  

✓ Hatten, Felecia 

    Hill, Jennifer 

✓ James, Reuben 

✓ Maradiaga, Axa 

    Maruyama, David 

✓ Morales, Janette 

✓ Ornelas, Miguel 

✓ Parnock, Heather 

✓ Perez, Christopher 

✓ Roeun, Malinni 

    Ruiz, Armando 
    Sasser, Rachelle 

✓ Schumacher, Holly 

✓ Yahye, Abdirashid 

 

Visitors Present: 

✓ Abbasi, Ali ✓ Banuelos, Monica ✓ McKinzie, Amankwa 

 

Agenda: 

 

1) Review of October 21, 2020 Meeting Minutes 

 

2) Eventual Return to Campus Plan – Heather Parnock, Director, Community Relations / Pandemic 

Coordinators Update 

a)  The plan is being updated but we are waiting on updates from Athletics as well as updates to the 

guidelines from the County, State, and Federal level. There will be no on-campus classes other than the 

 CTE Classes in the Winter & Spring. The Spring Class schedule is being finalized. The discussion 

was held regarding feedback for Summer 2021 classes 

 

3) Review of Follow-up Items from the Previous Meeting(s) 

a)  COVID-19 Updates Area E – Disaster Area Management Coordinator (DMAC) 

 Chief Box emailed the committee a link from DMAC regarding Thanksgiving concerns, on this 

webpage, there is a short video about things you can do to be safe during this pandemic and the 

Thanksgiving holiday. Chief Box asked everyone to please review it and if you have any questions to 

please email him. 

b)  Review Emergency Operations Plan for Compton College 

 Chief Box reminded everyone that the EOP is online on the District website, he said that he knows it 

is very dry, but it is very important that the committee members are familiar with it and that he is 

available by email if anyone has any questions regarding the EOP. 

c)  Update on the Great California ShakeOut Earthquake Drill 2020 

 Chief Box provided an update on the Great ShakeOut for 2020. He stated this was the first virtual 
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event and that we were unable to do a full evacuation, but we were able to test our Nixle Alert System, 

Emergency Blue Poles (E-Poles), and Cisco Phone Alert system, everything went well, and I know not a 

lot of you were present. Please make sure you have an emergency plan for home because a disaster may 

occur at home. CB gave tips in the event of a Disaster.  

   

Following the update by Chief Box, Student Trustee Benson Atkins expressed how happy he was with 

how the system worked, he said he had it all set up on his phone and it worked well and that he is proud 

of the Police Department and its staff. 

 

4) Discussion Items/Reports 

 a)  Reports from Compton College Pandemic Coordinators 

 All the Pandemic Coordinators have different jobs on the committee and questions can be directed to  

       them as they arise. 

   

Abdirashid Yahye asked the following question, is a location that students can submit the Wellness 

Survey & their COVID results online rather than having to email it in? 

   

The question was answered by Heather Parnock. The survey is online, the results can only be held in HR 

and nowhere else. You can sign an electronic document with St John's and they will email them to you 

and you can then forward them to the appropriate person. 

 

 b)  Reports from Compton Fire Department 

 Captain Ivan Verastegui was not available for today’s meeting, if a report becomes available  

 Chief Box will email it to the committee. 

 

 c)  Reports from Compton Unified School District 

 Chief Wu was not available for today’s meeting, if a report becomes available Chief Box will email it   

       to the committee. 

 

 d)  Discussion of Summer 2021. 

 Gather feedback on whether classes should remain online or return to campus 

 The Following questions were asked and responded to: 

 Benson Atkins will Summer Classes be held online, or will hybrid classes be    

 available? Heather said that decision is still being made, Dr Curry is set to make a decision by Winter      

Break. Chris Perez – Students & Staff need time to plan for the upcoming semesters if they are online. 

Heather Parnock – Staff is now working the checkpoint to track Faculty and Students in the event contract 

tracing needs to happen. Holly – A decision needs to be made now as to what will happen in Summer 

2021 along with this information that needs to be posted online and mention what resources are available. 

Rueben James – Food Giveaway will occur on Wed, Nov 19th from 12-5 or until supplies last. 

 

 

Pending Items 

 a)  CPR First Aid Training 

 Chief Box stated that he is working on trying to get this training included as Professional   

 Development, he is not sure what the answer will be because of funding, he is in talks with the  

 American Red Cross and Cintas. Part of the training is online, and the other part is in person.  

 He would like to see about getting all of it online and extend the expiration date of current card  

 holders. 
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 b) Questions / Comments 

 Felicia Hatten – Employees working outside are complaining of the smell of gas, is something being 

done to prevent this smell, is there anything we can do? 

Chief Box – We are aware of the smell and it is non-toxic, the smell is coming from chemicals that are 

being used to clean the sewer system per the City of Long Beach Public Works Department. I will get a 

schedule of when the cleaning will occur. 

Chief Box – Thank everyone for all of their help and input. Thank you for all you are doing to curve the 

spread of COVID-19. 

 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, December 16, 2020, at 1:30 p.m. 

 


